
 

Village of Bloomington 
Regular Board Meeting 

January 3, 2023 

 

The Caucus was called to order by McLimans at 6:45 P.M.  McLimans nominated Dennis Moris as chairperson 

because McLimans is an incumbent for the spring election seconded by Senn. McLimans asked the clerk to 

serve as the caucus clerk. All Yea no Nays. Moris opened the nominations for Village President. Motion was 

made by Senn and seconded by Daentl to nominate Robert McLimans for Village President. Moris asked three 

times if anyone else had a nomination for President. Moris opened up nominations for Village Trustee. Motion 

was made by McLimans and seconded by Fox to nominate Scott Daentl for Village Trustee. Moris asked again 

if anyone would like to nominate anyone else for Village Trustee. Motion was made by McLimans and 

seconded by Fox to nominate Dawn Drew for Village Trustee. Motion was made by McLimans and seconded 

by Fox to nominate Chasity Allen for Village Trustee. Moris asked two more times if anyone would like to 

nominate anyone else. No one did. All were in favor. Motion carried. Motion was made by Daentl and seconded 

by McLimans to close the nominations. Motion was made by Daentl and seconded by McLimans to close the 

Caucus Meeting. All were in favor. Motion carried. 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Village Board was called to order by Village President Robert McLimans at 

7:00 p.m. 

 

The Pledge Allegiance to the flag was said.  

  

Roll call was taken, present: Robert McLimans, Dennis Moris, Tim Senn, Dawn Drew, Bob Fox, and Scott 

Daentl. Absent was Nate Copsey. 

 

Motion was made by Moris and seconded by Fox to approve the minutes of the regular board meeting for 

December 2022 as read in e-mail. All were in favor. Motion carried.  

Motion was made by Daentl and seconded by Senn to approve the accounts payable reports for December     

2022. All were in favor. Motion carried. 

 

Officer Small was present and gave his report. See att. Small stated he would be on vacation next month and 

would not be able to attend the board meeting. McLimans thanked Officer Small, and, if anything comes up, he 

will call him. 

 

Ronnie Mumm was present to give the maintenance report. Mumm said snowplowing was getting done. Mumm 

explained how the truck fire happened. McLimans asked Mumm if the Village was now in compliance with the 

DNR? Mumm stated everything was taken care of.  

 

McLimans asked the Ordinance Committee to meet January 17 at 4 P.M., and the Handbook Committee to meet 

Monday January 16 at 10:00 A.M.  

Drew asked the board if anyone knew if Mark had started his schooling online yet. 

 

The Clerk Thanked Dawn Drew for her hard work taking her place while she was on vacation. She also 

explained that she was going to be hooking up to Fiber Optics for her internet service through TDS which 

would cost more each month. 

 

There being no additional business to come before the board, McLimans moved to adjourn the meeting and 

seconded by Moris. All were in favor. Motion carried.  

 

Clerk/Treasurer  

Mary Culligan  


